
4s report 2024 

 

It doesn’t seem long ago that I wrote the first report for the 3s so to be writing one for a 4th team 
is amazing. As with any new team we had our ups and downs, but the general feeling was that it 
was a successful season and fulfilled the aims of the team. Everyone seemed to enjoy the 
experience even when we were up against some superior teams!!!!! 

 

With amazing availability on Day 1 of the season we won our first match with a strong side but 
thereafter settled into the team we had expected a mix of our U15s and Women players with a 
few more experienced players around to help out. It wasn’t always easy to get a side, and we 
had to scratch a few games along the way, but the core of the side were able to use the 
experience to improve their game. There were lots of highest scores and best bowling figures but 
for me it was how people were able to perform not only for the 4s but also when playing for other 
sides – filled with confidence that if they could play in the 4ths then they could perform when 
playing for the U13s, U15s and the Women’s teams. This was also true when players went up 
into the 3s or played in friendly matches. 

 

Hopefully next season we can get a side out each week and win a few more games but hopefully 
the 4s are here to stay. 

 

 

 

 


